Mr. Steven Johnson

July 14, 2010

Page 2

www.pse.com

[image: image1.emf]
Puget Sound Energy, Inc.

P.O. Box 97034

Bellevue, WA  98009-9734

Filed via WUTC Electronic Webportal

July 14, 2010
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission

Attention:  Mr. Steven Johnson

1300 South Evergreen Park Drive S.W.

P.O. Box 47250

Olympia, WA  98504-7250

Subject:
Docket No. U-100522

Examination of Whether New Regulations are Needed to Govern Conservation Incentive Mechanisms or Address Declines in Revenues Due to Company-Sponsored Conservation or Other Causes of Conservation


RESPONSE TO COMMISSION ELECTRIC VEHICLE QUESTION AT JUNE 29, 2010, WORKSHOP

Dear Mr. Johnson:

On June 29, 2010, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (“Commission”) held a workshop to discuss issues raised in Docket No. U-100522.  During the workshop, PSE was asked whether it had conducted any studies related to the impact of electric vehicle (“EV”) load on its system.  Beyond the mention of EV load in PSE’s recently completed integrated resource plan (“IRP”), PSE representatives at the workshop were unsure the extent to which this issue had been studied and promised to follow up with further information subsequent to the workshop. 

As mentioned at the workshop, PSE has considered the impact of Plug-in Hybrid EVs (“PHEVs”) in its service territory in the context of its IRP.  On pages 3-14 to 3-17 of the 2009 IRP, PSE considered the sensitivity of adding roughly 500,000 PHEVs on the utility’s need for peak capacity over a 20-year period.  This sensitivity analysis resulted in the conclusion that potential PHEV load could add 595 MW of demand to PSE’s system by the year 2029.  The impact of EV load will again be considered in PSE’s 2011 IRP.
Note that these estimates were calculated in 2008, well in advance of any identifiable trends for these loads.  As such, these estimates should be considered highly speculative at this point in time.  To illustrate this point, PSE recently came across a study conducted by the Electric Power Research Institute (“EPRI”) in the early 1980’s, which predicted that over 75,000 households in PSE’s service area might own EVs by the year 2000.  

Ten years later, we are still a long way from this level of EV penetration.  Currently, PSE estimates that it is serving approximately 140 EVs within its service area.  PSE estimates that it will serve approximately 1,500 additional EVs by the year 2013.  This data is based on US vehicle registration in the state of Washington as of the end of 2009.  PSE estimates that the load on its system associated with EVs in 2013 will range from between 2,365 MWh (0.27 aMW) and 6,702 MWh (0.77 aMW). 
If you have any further questions, please feel free to contact me at (425) 462-3181.

Sincerely,

/////////gr
Grant Ringel

Director, Customer Market Strategy

cc:  Danny Kermode, WUTC
